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Rock Ford acknowledges and thanks our 2019 Season Sponsors for their generous support:  

Thomas G. Englert and The Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission 

High School Students Create Eighteenth Century Toys 
by Deborah Smith, Vice-President Board of Trustees, School Programs Coordinator 
 

In a May 8 workshop in the barn at Rock Ford, high-school 
students created their own Skyhooks and Ball and Cup games, 
period-correct folk toys. Dr. Alex Johnson, Assistant Professor of 
Manufacturing Technology at Millersville University and his 
Graduate Student Justin Egresitz guided the event, a collaboration 
with I.U. #13 Student Enrichment Experience (S.E.E.) Program, 
Millersville University and Rock Ford.  
 

Using poplar and cherry as basic materials, students carved the 
wood using jigsaws and wood lathes. Working intently and 
carefully with the jigsaw, students carved skyhooks, unique 
balancing toys. To create the Ball and Cup game, they held dowels 
attached to a block of cherry wood to carve the cups on the lathe, 
and later attached the ball and string to finish. Balancing toys, such 
as Skyhooks, are simple in shape, but the physics governing their 
movement both intrigues and amazes people to this day. It is 
possible that the Hand children would have had both of these toys 
when they lived at Rock Ford during the late 18th century.  
 

Nancy Wiker, a Rock Ford docent, and I affirm that our 21st century 
students were fascinated and entertained, as they 
spontaneously broke into competitions in the Ball and 
Cup game while they waited for their classmates to 
finish. Seeing the students learn and practice using the 
saw and lathe, we were heartened by their ability to 
work confidently and safely with the equipment. 
 

While one group of high-school students made toys in 
the barn, another group of students participated in 5-
step object lessons, exploring the ways 18th century 
objects in the house relate to a range of academic 
fields, such as ecology, economics and engineering. 
These object lessons included opportunities for the 
students to assemble a rotating and tilting tea table and 
kitchen jack that Curator Sarah Alberico dismantled 
prior to the session. During these experiences, each 
group evolved into an effective team to finish the 
tasks.  
 

These educational programs meet Rock Ford’s mission 
to inform and educate the public about the life and times of Edward Hand. We are pleased to partner with I.U.#13 and 
Millersville University to offer these opportunities to local students. 

Students use a lathe to carve a cup for a  
Ball and Cup game. 

Students work on sanding their skyhooks, an 18th century  

balancing toy. 
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2018-19 Membership Appeal  

Rock Ford would like to thank the following individuals and organizations who became new members or who renewed 
their memberships from November 1, 2018 to July 31, 2019.  This list will be updated in future newsletters. 

Individual: $50 
Marguerite S.V. Adams 
Sarah Alberico 
Donna Arment 
Jeannette Arment 
Mary Ellen Bachman 
Thomas D. Bowen, Jr. 
Mrs. D. Weston Darby, Jr. 
Barbara Douglas 
Thomas Englert 
S. Kendrick Eshleman, III, M.D. 
Kathleen Froelich 
Andree Goldman 
Larry Greenawalt 
Lisa Haldy 
Edward John Hand 
Vicky Hand 
Here to Timbuktu 
Robert Hershey 
Margaret Jenne 
Bonnie Johnson 
JoAnn Kerst 
Jesse Knaub 
Meagen Lebo 
Virginia Mullin 
Linda Myers 
Sally Patterson 
Dorothy Pesarchik 
Timothy Raezer 
Ronald Ritter 
Patti Rottmund 
Robin Sarratt 
Frederick Schroeder 
Jay N. Schroeder, III 
Charles Shaw 
Mary Louise Shenk 
Ellen Simpson 
William Snyder 
Dr. Samuel Stayer 
Margaret Tassia 
Ann Taylor 
Keith Tussing 
Darlene Walker 
Nancy Wiker 
 
Family: $75 
Robert & Mary Anne Aichele 
Stephen Bradney 
Michael & Ann Carter 
Rosemary Coverly 
Corey Craver 
Richard & Charlotte Drennen 
Richard & Sylvia Drennen 
William & Judith Geil 
John & Barbara Graeter 
Valerie Hilsher 
James & Alace Humphreville 
Timothy & Brenda Kauffman 
Greg Kemble 
George & Jessica May 
Christian & Gladys McMurtrie 
Don & Susan Mellinger 
Patricia O’Brien 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur D. Old 

Roger & Mary Peterson 

Karl & Betty Salmon 

Dave & Lesley Schmidt 

Philip & Luann Scribani 

Ken & Peggy Shaffer 

Ashley Spanenburg 

John & Bobbie Streeter 

Studio 841 

Family (cont.) 

Carol Thompson & Fred Kinsey 

Ronald & Beverly Walton 

Thomas Wentz, III & James Whalen 

Barbara Winn 

Brian & Beth Zimmerman 

 
Business/Photographer: $85 

Beauté Photography 

Sally Belle Photography 

Sarah Brookhart Photography, LLC 

Beth Cardwell Photography 

Elliebelly Photography, LLC 

Eye Journey Photographic Art 

Lauren Fisher Photography 

Leslie Ann Photography  

Lindsey Ford Photography 

Cindy Frey Photography 

Nicola Herring Photography  

Elina Hope Photography 

Mary Hunt Photography 

JJS Photography 

Mallory McClure Photography  

Katie MacDonald Design  

Orange Slice Photography 

Portrait Stories, LLC 

Shelah Riley Photography 

Annie Sharp Photography 

Keri Shean Photography  

Tin Star Moments, LLC 

 
Patron: $100 

Kathleen B. Ashworth 

Mary Ellen Bachman  

Dr. and Mrs. William R.A. Boben 

John & Joanne Bowman 

Joseph T. Breneman II 

Mark & Susan Broomell 

C. John Bryer 

Mary Burton & Laurent Horne 

Louis & Millie Caccamo 

Mr. & Mrs. Forrest Collier 

Carolyn Cook 

Ray & Carol Dennis 

Gayle Despard 

Hal & Ellen Eager 

Robert & Carol Falk 

John Frymyer 

Lisa Garner 

Thomas & Cynthia Gehr 

Marjorie Gerhardt 

Douglas & Gail Gibson 

Joseph Chester Gibson, III 

Dan & Barbara Gillis 

Robert Groff 

James & Lisa High 

Horst Insurance 

Mark & Glenda Jardel 

R. Bruce & Kristen Jenkins 

Jon L. Johnson & Charles H. Maser 

William & Sharon Kennedy 

Frank & Nancy Koch 

Michael & Barbara Kuntz 

James & Stephanie Landis 

Dr. and Mrs. C. Darrell Lane 

Tyler & Kate Lowry 

John & Karen Lyter 

George Mann 

Patron (cont.) 

Mildred McQueen 

Russell & Lisa Mullen 

Joel Mumma 

Mr. and Mrs. Holcomb R. Nixon  

Bonnie Nolt 

Ron & Judy Peters 

Mark & Michelle Pieters 

Joanne and H. Herbert Poole, Jr. 

David Price 

Carol T. & John F. Pyfer, Jr. 

William & Joanne Quain 

Eric & Frances Rebert 

Dr. & Mrs. Robert Roschel 

Leo & Mary Shelley 

Tom & Delight Snyder 

Kent & Patricia Spotts 

Robert Stanley, Sr. 

John & Mary Stefan 

Kathryn Thomas 

Steve Trapnell 

Timothy & Cynthia Trussell 

Willem & Thea van Huystee 

Charles & Marjorie Walker 

Linda Weidman 

Katherine Wood-Jacobs 

Nikitas & Diana Zervanos 

 

George Ross Society:  $250 

Alan & Susan Andersen 

Kenneth Berkenstock 

Barbara & Michael Brown 

George Beech & Jill Edwards 

John & Dolores Gareis 

Hilary Grant 

Dennis & Betty Jo Grimm 

Stephen & Shelly Gunzenhauser 

Caroline Nunan Hill 

J. Gary & Deborah Langmuir 

Dave & Kathy Parse 

Mrs. Henry R. Raab 

Robert & Deborah Smith 

 

Edward Shippen Society: $500 

Peter & Millicent Christie 

Jane Eastman 

S. Dale & Sadie High  

Lindsley Development Consulting 

Edith May 

Beverly Steinman 

John & Pamela Stoner 

Donald Walters 

 

Jasper Yeates Society: $1000 

David & Linda Schwanger 

Sam & Laura Slaymaker 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Steckler 

 

Katharine Hand Society: $5000  

Sarah H. Slaymaker 

Dorothy M. Smith 
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  Rock Ford Announces New Podcast Series 
 

Rock Ford Plantation is excited to announce an upcoming series of podcasts 
about Revolutionary War General Edward Hand and the history of his home at 
Rock Ford. The series is produced by Heather Teysko, who has one of the 
longest continuously running independent history podcasts and has been 
broadcasting since 2009. Although she currently resides in Spain, Teysko grew 
up in Lancaster where she served as a docent at Rock Ford while in high school. 
She has retained a strong interest in her former hometown and is enthused about 
the idea of using podcasting to show how small museums can use this 
technology to tell their stories to a wider audience. 

 

According to a 2018 Pew Study, 44% of Americans have listened to a podcast. 
Nevertheless, Teysko’s Rock Ford series is remarkable in that it represents one 
of the first times that a historic house museum has been the subject of a podcast 

series. “It’s an opportunity to share Edward Hand’s story with a much larger group of people, not just in Lancaster, but 
around the world,” stated Teysko.  

 

Teysko’s podcast is currently a three-episode mini series consisting of Teysko’s discussions with Rock Ford’s Board 
President, Executive Director and Curator. The first episode focuses upon the life story of Edward Hand. The second 
discusses Rock Ford in the broader context of Lancaster and American history and the third episode is a walk-through of 
the first floor of the mansion with the Curator, highlighting some outstanding items in the collection. 

 

"Podcasting is a new way for us to showcase Lancaster as an outstanding makers’ community that fabricated such fine 
pieces during the life and times of General Edward Hand,” stated Rock Ford curator Sarah Alberico. 

 

Michael Wright, a recent listener of the podcast, commented, “Thank you for allowing Heather Teysko to do a podcast 
from your wonderful location. Edward Hand is a gentleman I was unfamiliar with but certainly enjoyed learning about. I 
reside in Portland, Oregon and doubt that I will have the opportunity to visit Rock Ford Plantation, but I want to thank 
you and your staff for all you are doing in preserving our history.” 

 

The podcast may be found on the Rock Ford website and will also be available on iTunes, SoundCloud, YouTube, 
Spotify, Stitcher and all podcast apps and may be found by searching “Lancaster’s Hidden Gem of the Early American 
Republic.” 

Coming in November 2019 
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Office: 717-392-7223 
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Samuel C. Slaymaker 
Executive Director 

director@rockfordplantation.org 
 

Sarah Alberico 
Curator  

curator@rockfordplantation.org 
 

Nancy E. Bradley 
Assistant to the Director and  

Office Manager 
office@rockfordplantation.org 

 
Meagen Lebo 

Rental Coordinator 
rentals@rockfordplantation.org 

 
George Rhoades  

Buildings and Grounds Maintenance 
 

The Rock Ford Foundation is a 
501(c)(3) not-for-profit tax-exempt   
corporation incorporated within the  
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on  

May 22, 1958.  
 

The Foundation is supported by  
admissions, gifts, grants, earned  

income from barn rentals, museum 
memberships, fundraising events, and 

bequests. 

Capital Campaign Update 

As of May 14, 2019, Rock Ford’s Capital Campaign to establish the John J. 
Snyder, Jr. Gallery of Early Lancaster County Decorative Arts has gone public! 
As of this writing, the Campaign Steering Committee has raised over 70% of our 
campaign goal and construction has begun. We have made a great start, but we 
need your help to reach our goal!  

To find out more about this exciting chapter in Rock Ford’s story, please contact 
Samuel Slaymaker at director@rockfordplantation.org or call the Rock Ford 
office at 717-392-7223. 


